
 Vice Chancellor’s Message on 57th Engineers Day – 2024 

 

Happy Engineers Day!  

          My heartiest greetings to all engineers and budding 

engineers on 57th Engineers Day being celebrated to 

commemorate the 124th Birth Anniversary of Bharat Ratna Sir 

Mokshagundam Visvesvaraya. This day reiterates the role of 

creative minds in transforming ideas into reality to ease human 

life which has brought us to the present state of civilization. 

While     

 

gratefully acknowledging the contributions of engineers and technologists, I wish to call 

upon all engineers & technologists to realize their roles and responsibilities in shaping the 

future through sustainable developments in all walks of life. It’s time to visualize the signs 

of distress shown by Earth’s system change and understand the reasons for the rising 

temperatures, melting of glaciers, loss of forest cover, degrading soil quality, etc.  

Undoubtedly, these changes in the Earth’s system are damaging everyone inhabited on this 

planet alike. Challenges with respect to the availability of clean air, water,  biodiversity, and 

climate change due to overconsumption, pollution and absence of planning for managing 

Earth's resources are demanding immediate interventions. It has become inevitable to go 

for the bold and well-thought-out action plan for overall human development while 

ensuring that mother earth remains stable and resilient. 

 Let us feel proud to be part of the family of engineers and technologists and work in 

synergy to solve the problems around us and turn our dreams into realities.  

With best wishes to all engineers and budding engineers! 
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